MINUTES OF THE EAST WORLINGTON HERITAGE PROJECT GROUP MEETING HELD AT DAVIDS LAND ON MONDAY 9th JANUARY 2017 AT 7.00 PM
Present:  
Steve Baber (Chair) (minutes), Liz Guppy, Sandy Haughton, Philip Risdon, Miya Bond
Apologies:  
Gavin Manton, Lorna Manton  
	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1
	Approval of Minutes of Meetings of 5TH December 2016
To be approved and signed at next meeting
	

	2
	UPDATES

i. Village Trail
Lorna and Gavin had previously confirmed by email they had been working on this project
The group agreed to focus on the village trail and all the associated information available at the next meeting. This would be the main agenda item.
ii. Parish Trail

Liz to contact Martin to start adding information to website
iii. School Wall Hinging Project
Liz to contact Martin and provide article and photos for website
iv. Recipe Book

Children’s edition - Liz and Sandy have discussed and have a plan. Next step to visit school and discuss with Suzie.

Adult edition – Discuss at Parish Hall Committee to ask for contributions
v. Cob Wall and Lime Plaster Workshop
Mike Wye Associates have confirmed they can run the workshop. They suggest that in February / March the weather can be bad and while still possible to run the workshop the experience may be affected. The group considered that May might be a better month. To ask for preference and gauge interest at Parish Hall Committee meeting. The cost for 12 people is £960
Cost per person £10
vi. Art Workshop

Liz to confirm details
Cost per person £10
vii. Creative Writing Workshop 
Lorna is contacting details with Wendy Percival
Cost per person £10
viii. Church Information sheet – Miya has this work in hand
ix. Farm/s Visit – Philip agree to contact Mike Kneller and Alan Webber to try to organise a visit for about 6 to 10 people. The group thought visiting the different farms and farming styles offered a comparison. A Saturday may be best.
x. Barn Dance  Sandy has make enquiries and will follow up to see if a band/caller can be booked. To report back to next meeting. The date planned is 3rd June 2017
	All
LG

LG
LG / SH
LG
MB

LG
LM

MB
PR
SH

	3
	Interviewing Residents

Liz agreed to listen to the recording and see if there was any useful information. Liz will share at next meeting. Mrs Nott has invited Liz to tea providing an opportunity to learn more from Mr and Mrs Nott. 

Liz and Sandy will discus to decide if this is possible in the time available.
	LG
LG / SH

	4
	Longstone 
Philip now has the name and contact details of the owners of the land where the Longstone is located. He will contact them.
	PR

	5
	History Group
Steve had produced an example constitution for a History Group. The group discussed the difference between an informal group of people that met and a structured group. There was a favouring of informality and an appreciation of the need to have some structure. Who would co—ordinate? Who would take notes? How could other people join? How would the group’s work publicised? What activities would be undertaken?
It was agreed any project had to have a purpose. Liz shared the work of group in another community who had produced a book of local history.

This issue will be further discussed at future meetings.
	

	6
	Heritage Lottery – Kitchen Project
Steve confirmed he had started work on the Project Plan for a Heritage Lottery Fund application. There was a brief discussion. Steve agreed to send Miya and Liz the current draft copy of the project 

This item will be discussed at the Parish Hall Committee meeting 12/01/17
	SB

SB

	7
	Antiques Evening 3.2.17.

Liz reported the tickets were selling well and the planning of the event was well developed.
	LG

	7
	The meeting closed at 8.30

Next meeting 6th February 2017 at Davids Land. 
	


